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PERFINS ON THE BRITISH EMPIRE EXHIBITION STAMPS 
OF 1924 AND 1925 

 
Bulletin 279 By John Nelson 

 
It is more than three years since my last update on the Wembley perfin 
survey appeared in the Bulletin and since then I have not received a great 
deal in the way of additional information. However, a recent letter from 
Bill Tonkin, the secretary of the Exhibition Study Group, advised me of a 
die discovered by a member of the Group which has not been previously 
noted, prompts me to bring the list of reported stamps and dies up to date. 
 
The new die P.K/L. is similar to P2800.01 and .0la in the illustrated 
catalogue but it is not identified. Various other PK/L (without stops) dies 
have been identified in Tomkins with Peter Keevil & Sons Limited but not 
the dies with the stops. If any members have examples of P.K/L. dies on 
other stamps or covers with postmarks or other information which might 
help with identification perhaps you could let me know. 
 
NEWDIE 
 
P.K/L. P2800.01/.01a 1924  1½d      No postmark. Suggested     , 

identities, 1. Peter Keevil &  
Sons, and 2. Pearson &  
Knowles Coal & Iron Co.Ltd., 
Warrington, who were  
Exhibitors in 1924.  
[Editor:- I have KEVII ½d .01  
wavy pmk and 1d .0la with 
Paddington pmk. This would  
suggest Keevil & Sons] 

 
ADDITIONAL STAMPS AND COVERS 
 
D.S. D4370.01 1924 1d 
ET E4660.03 1924 1½d 
H&P H5690.02 1924 1½d 
HW/LD H7770.01 1924 1½d  Cover pmkd. London E.C.  

 19 JUN 1924 (see Bulletin  
 296 pages 14/15)  
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M&P/P M4560.01 1924 1d & 1½d 
MW/Co M6020.02 1924 1d 
O&Co 00480.01 1924 1½d and 1925 1½d 
S.L S4320.03 1924 1½d 
TP/LD T3600.02a 1924 1d pmkd. London, 2 OCT 1924 
W/&Co W1340.03a 1924 1½d 
W&S W6680.07 1924 1½d and 1925 1d 

(it now seems certain that this is a small 'SPG' type  
die used by Waterlow & Sons themselves which  
explains all the variations, including die W6680.24) 

 
With acknowledgements to Kim Bjarnt, Terence Wood, Rosemary Smith, 
Alan Sabey, and Bill Tonkin. 
 

'I' for 'J' 
 

By Dave Hill 
 

I had always thought that the use of 'I' for 'J' in some perfins , Joseph 
Sloper and J H Schroeder for instance, was just showing off. Like using 
Roman Numerals, it did not do the Roman Empire any good after all!! 
 
However I find that the letter 'J' was the last to be added to our alphabet. 
Using T instead in the 1870's might be some folk memory of the days 
before 'J' existed. Perhaps a member, more learned than 'I' (me!), knows 
its history. 
 
Other "culprits" are J&D Hewson, J Heathcoat and J&J Baldwin. On the 
other hand Illingworth Inghams II perfin looks more like 'JJ'! Aren't we 
fortunate in having such a rich language? Foreign members may disagree. 
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